
 
4th Sunday of Easter – World Day of Prayer for Vocations 

April 22, 2018 

Mass Intentions 
Monday, April 23 
Acts 11:1-18/Ps 42:2-3; 43:3, 4 [cf. 3a]/Jn 10:1-10  

 8:00 AM Mass – Sister Agnes Murphy RSCJ + 

Tuesday, April 24 
Acts 11:19-26/Ps 87:1b-3, 4-5, 6-7 [117:1a]/Jn 10:22-30 

 7:00 AM Mass – Arthur and Helen Roseler + 

Wednesday, April 25 
1 Pt 5:5b-14/Ps 89:2-3, 6-7, 16-17 [2]/Mk 16:15-20 

  6:00 PM Mass – Gertrude and Doyle Norris + 

Thursday, April 26 
Acts 13:13-25/Ps 89:2-3, 21-22, 25 and 27 [2]/Jn 13:16-20  

   7:00 AM Mass – Father Ambrose Karels + 

Friday, April 27 
Acts 13:26-33/Ps 2:6-7, 8-9, 10-11ab [7bc]/Jn 14:1-6 

      8:00 AM Mass – Eleanor Hutton + 

Saturday, April 28 
Acts 13:44-52/Ps 98:1, 2-3ab, 3cd-4 [3cd]/Jn 14:7-14 

            8:00 AM Mass – Father Paul Dang Tuan Su +  

            4:00 PM  Mass – Paul Dryer + 

Sunday, April 29 
Acts 9:26-31/Ps 22:26-27, 28, 30, 31-32 [26a]/1 Jn 3:18-24/Jn 15:1-8 

       8:30 AM  Mass – Greg Knapp + 

       11:30 AM  Mass – People of the Parish 

 

Prayers and Sympathy to the family of Janet (Stuck) 

Jelavich, who died last week.  Janet is the sister of Rick and 

Steve Stuck. 

 

Parish Clean-up has been rescheduled to Saturday, April 28, 

8:30 AM-12:00 noon.  We need your help!  Complete your 

service hours.  Pizza will be served at noon. 

 

Ladies of the Parish: You invited to our Altar Society 

Garden Party this Tues., April 24, 6:30 PM, in Ruggle Hall. 

Bring your favorite salad to share. Jamie Withrow, from 

Jamie’s Secret Garden, will demonstrate how to create 

beautiful tablescapes.  Please RSVP to our Parish Office. 

 

Thank you to everyone who participated in Stroud’s Raven 

Ramble on April 7, and to all the volunteers who stepped up 

and helped out. The winners of the 5K race are:  Rudy 

Barbosa (men’s division overall winner), Laurie Thompson 

(women’s division overall winner), Kate Garvey (age 8 and 

under), Landon Gardner and Hope Smith (age 14 and 

under), Zach Howard and Rachel Rohifs (age 39 and under), 

Dr. Frank Aleman and Taira Garvey (age 54 and under), and 

Kassie Harshman (age 55 and under). A special thank you to 

Brandan Sigrist for coordinating this event! 

 

Online Giving is a convenient way to make your parish 

contributions.  Contact Paula Bokay, 232-7763, for assistance 

in setting up/managing your Online Giving account.  With a 

smart phone, you may go directly to our website, 

www.cathedralsj.org, by clicking on this QR code. 

 

This Coming Week 

Monday, April 23 
9:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry – Rectory Basement 

5:30 PM  Finance Committee-Msgr. Dierkes Mtg Rm 

6:00-6:50 PM School of Religion – Ruggle Hall 

6:30-8:00 PM Cub Scouts - Gym 

Tuesday, April 24 

9:30 AM Parish Staff Meeting 

6:15-7:15 PM Preschool Round Up – ECC Building 

6:30 PM  Altar Society Garden Party – Ruggle Hall 

7:00 PM  Boy Scouts – Gym 

Wednesday, April 25 

9:00 AM-12:00 PM Sewing & Craft Group–Rectory Basement 

9:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry - Rectory Basement 

6:30 PM  Pastoral Council – Msgr. Dierkes Mtg Room 

Thursday, April 26 

6:30 PM K-Grade 4 Spring Concert - Gym 

7:00 PM Cathedral Choir Rehearsal – Church 

Friday, April 27     
8:00 AM All School Mass 

9:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry – Rectory Basement 

6:30-9:00 PM Ladies Night Out – Ruggle Hall 

Saturday, April 28 
8:30 AM Spring Clean-up Day – Cathedral Campus 

3:00-3:30 PM Confessions 

3:30 PM  Rosary 

4:00 PM  Mass 

5:00 PM  Scout Blue and Gold Banquet - Gym 

Sunday, April 29 
8:00 AM Rosary 

8:30 AM Mass 

After Mass Coffee and Donuts – Ruggle Hall 

10:45 AM Glory & Praise Choir Rehearsal-Music Rm 

11:30 AM Mass  

 

All women of the parish are invited to Ladies Night Out on 

Friday, April 27, at 6:30 PM.  Come watch the movie, The 

Greatest Showman, while enjoying yummy snacks and great 

fellowship.  Please bring $2 for refreshments. 

 

Our Altar Society needs volunteers to decorate memorial 

crosses on Tuesday, May 1, at 6:00 PM, in the sewing room 

in the Rectory basement (please enter through the Food 

Pantry door).  No experience necessary.  If possible, bring a 

glue gun, glue sticks, and wire cutters. These crosses will be 

sold in the west vestibule after the Masses on the weekend of 

May 5-6. 

 

Thank you to the 139
th

 Airlift Wing for the generous 

donation of food to Cathedral’s Food Pantry. 

 

Thank you to Pat Reinoehl for the donation of treats for the 

School of Religion students. 

 

Thank you to the Knights of Columbus Council 5067 for 

their generous donation of canned goods for Cathedral’s Food 

Pantry. 

 

Thank you to Bill Carr for tilling up the garden on the south 

side of the Rectory and for sowing grass seed and fertilizer. 

WEEKLY OFFETORY INCOME 
Monthly Budget Goal $76,166 (included $4000 for reserve) 

   Offetory Aged, Sick & Poor 

Week 1 $12,586.43  $   989.00 

Week 2 $10,971.93   $   302.00  

Week 3 $  9,063.25   $  85.00 

Total $32,621.61 $1,376.00  

       

http://www.cathedralsj.org/


"I am the good shepherd, and I know mine and mine know me, just as the Father knows me and I know the 

Father; and I will lay down my life for the sheep." (Jn 10:14-15) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cathedral’s Alumni Appreciation and Memorial Mass will  

be on Friday, May 4, at 8:00 AM.  Please join us to celebrate 

faith, family, and fellowship with our current students and 

staff.  We also will honor and pray for all deceased alumni and 

will welcome the class of 2018 as our new alumni.  A 

reception in Ruggle Hall will follow Mass.  Please contact the 

School Office, 232-8486 or aburkart@cathedralsj.org, if 

you have any questions. 

 

 Join us for a fun night of Family BINGO at St. Rose of Lima 

Church in Savannah on April 28!  Doors open at 6:00 PM, 

BINGO starts at 6:30 PM in the Parish Hall (enter lower 

level) at St. Rose (707 S Hall Ave).  Cost is $2.00/card, or 3 

cards/$5.00!  There will be amazing prizes for each game 

winner.  There also will be a 50/50 raffle and concessions. 

 

Benedictine work, prayer, and study retreat on Care for Our 

Common Home at Sophia Spirituality Center in Atchison, 

KS, on Wed., May 2-Sat., May 5.  This retreat offers the 

unique opportunity to study Pope Francis’ encyclical Laudato 

Si (Care for Our Common Home) and do hands-on projects to 

help the Benedictine sisters at Mount St. Scholastica sustain 

creation through environmentally friendly practices. 

Participants will learn the Benedictine value of care of the 

earth through prayer, work, and study.  For more information 

or to register, contact www.sophiaspiritualitycenter.org or 

913-360-6173. 

 

Save the Date for the 2018 Catholic Men’s Conference on 

Saturday, May 26, 7:00 AM-5:00 PM at Our Lady of 

Guadalupe Church. Men, please come to this day of spiritual 

growth and Inspiration with Dynamic Speaker/Author, Jesse 

Romero!  Cost for conference and box lunch:  $15 in advance, 

$20 at door.  For information, contact Kevin Hummer, 387-

7502, or David Hurst, 262-3950. 

 

Father Tom Ludwig invited you to join him on a Pilgrimage 

to Poland and Germany on August 2-13, 2020.  You will 

walk the steps of St. John Paul II, and see the 

Oberammergau’s Passion Play, which is only performed 

every 10 years.  There are a limited number of spaces available 

on the pilgrimage.  For an e-file and more information, email 

Father Tom Ludwig at frtom4503@gmail.com or contact 

800-206-8687 or www.pilgrimages.com/frpaulcolling. 

 

 

 

 

CHECK THIS OUT. . . The Good News Of Cathedral  

 Congratulations to Frankie Gall and Gabby Vigliaturo, 

who were recently nominated as the News-Press Athletes of 

the Week! 

 Congratulations to Paul Piercy whose film, Big Muddy, 

recently premiered at the KC Film Festival! 

 Congratulations to Brandon Schiermeyer who was 

honored recently with the Daughters of the American 

Revolution (DAR) Good Citizen Award! 

 Congratulations to Henry & Calvin Kress who were 

chosen to participate in the Area Music Teachers 

Association Honors Recital! 

 Congratulations to Brett Carolus who was chosen to be 

one of those recognized in Ingram Magazine’s 40 Under 

Forty who count!  

 Congratulate to Bill McMurray on his inauguration as the 

new Mayor of St. Joseph! 

 

Our School and ECC News 

 New prospective preschoolers and prekindergarteners 

and their families are invited to our annual Preschool 

Round Up on Tues., April 24 at 6:15 PM in the Early 

Childhood Center.  Meet our staff, see the classrooms, and 

enjoy meeting other prospective Cathedral Preschoolers for 

the 2018-2019 school year!  Please contact Kristen Supple 

to RSVP at ksupple@cathedralsj.org or 233-9794. 

 Everyone is invited to the PTO’s Movie Night on Friday, 

May 4, featuring the movie “Ferdinand”.  Doors open at 

6:30 PM, movie starts at 7:00 PM. Pizza, popcorn, and 

candy will be available. Bring your own chairs or blankets.   

 Cathedral’s Boy Scout Troop 47 is looking for more boys 

to share the adventure. The Scout program helps kids 

experience a wide range of activities and develop their 

leadership skills.  Boys 5
th

 Grade or older are invited to 

attend summer camp during the first week of July.  For 

more information, you may contact Kevin Ridens at 261-

0722 or RidensKevin@gmail.com. 

 Join the Cathedral Ravens at its first school-age summer 

camp! Children who are 2018-2019 Kindergartners 

through 2018-2019 Fourth Graders are invited to attend 

Mon., May 21-Fri., August 3 (camp will end on Friday, 

one week prior to the week that school starts - date not yet 

released).  Camp leaders are Mrs. Mary Jane Smith & 

Ms. Olivia Giwa, and hours will be 8:00 AM-4:00 PM in 

our gym.  Campers will be welcomed at the ECC, 6:00-

8:00 AM & 4:00-6:00 PM on camp days at no additional 

charge. Weekly field trips include:  roller skating, MWSU 

Dept. of Conservation Activities, Remington Nature 

Center, Movie Theater, Fun Run, St. Joseph Museums, 

Summer Reading Program with the Downtown Library, a 

Summer Service Project, and Cooking Classes with Ms. 

Mary Jane.  Registration fee is $185. Weekly rate is $155, 

with a 10 week camp commitment. Please contact Ashley 

in the School Office or Kristen or Kelly in the ECC 

Office.  

 

 

 

 

Stewardship Makes a Difference… Thank you to Mrs. 

Tabor’s 1
st
 Grade Class for bringing Easter cards and 

their Lenten food collection to our Food Pantry. 

 

Thank you to Mrs. Supple’s Kindergarten Class for 

bringing items they collected during Lent to Cathedral’s 

Food Pantry and for singing 3 songs.  We really enjoyed 

their enthusiasm. 

 Cathedral Cash . . . Use Cathedral Cash when shopping 

for your everyday needs or special projects. Purchase/order 

the card in the west vestibule after our weekend Masses, 

from the School, CathedralCash@cathedralsj.org or 232-

8486, or online on the website   www.shopwithscrip.com.    

Are you, or someone you know, interested in a Pilgrimage 

to Italy?  Fr. Matt Rotert will be one of the spiritual 

leaders for a Pilgrimage on Nov. 7-16, 2018.  Visit Padua, 

Venice, Verona, & Rome.  Tour includes Masses 

celebrated at special Shrines, a Papal audience, and visits 

to interesting and famous sites.  Contact our Parish Office 

for an informational brochure, or contact “Travel Tyme” 

at 800-886-2151. 
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Dear Cathedral Families, 

 

It is with gratitude and excitement that I write this letter of introduction. It is hard to believe that 

two years ago my husband and I fell in love with Cathedral School on a campus visit. We knew 

that it was the perfect fit for our family then and we continue to be impressed by the commitment 

of our teachers, families, and parish community. Therefore, I am humbled and honored by this 

opportunity. 

 

To start, my name is Rebecca (Becky) Evans and I am originally from Leavenworth, Kansas. I 

earned my BA in English and MA in Teaching from the University of Saint Mary. I earned my 

Ed.S in Administration from Arkansas State University and am currently pursuing my PhD. It 

was at the University of Saint Mary that I was made fully aware of the power of Catholic 

education. The Sisters of Charity are truly inspiring. They encouraged me right away to become 

a teacher. I am forever grateful for their guidance. I quickly realized that educators hold 

enormous influence in the ability to shape the lives of our children. 

 

Therefore, I began my education career eleven years ago serving in multiple capacities both in 

the junior high and high school setting. I taught for seven years as a middle school English and 

journalism teacher on the grounds of Ft. Leavenworth at Patton Jr. High School. I taught three 

years as a high school English and journalism teacher at Pleasant Ridge High School in Easton, 

KS and one year at Benton High School. In addition, I instructed English and education courses 

at Barton Community College, Highland Community College and Benedictine College. I began 

my career as principal at St. James School this last school year. I have truly enjoyed this role and 

look forward to making a positive impact in the Cathedral community. 

 

On a personal note, my husband Michael and I are blessed with three beautiful children, two of 

whom attend Cathedral. Lucy is in first grade, Oliver is in Pre-K, and Augie is two years old. 

Michael is the Athletic Director and baseball coach at Bishop LeBlond High School. Together, 

we have a strong commitment to Catholic education throughout the entire St. Joseph community. 

In the meantime, my family and I will continue to be present in the Cathedral community. I look 

forward to getting to know you and your family. It is my hope that together, we can continue to 

provide quality educational experiences for our children and build upon the strong foundation of 

Cathedral School. I look forward to working with you. 

 

Sincerely, 

Rebecca J. Evans, Ed.S







 


